County of Milwaukee

Interoffice Communication
DATE:

September 22, 2016
TO: 

Sup. Theodore Lipscomb, Chairman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors


Sup. Peggy A. West, Chair, Committee on Finance and Audit
FROM:

Nate Holton, Deputy Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Office of the County Executive
RE:
Request for authorization to enter into a contract with the Frank Zeidler Center for Public Discussion for up to $7,500 with a starting date of March 1, 2016 to facilitate public information and input sessions. 

I respectfully request that the attached report and resolution be scheduled for consideration by the Committee on Finance and Audit at its meeting on October 27, 2016.
The attached resolution authorizes the Director, Office on African American Affairs to enter into a contract with a starting date of March 1, 2016 for up to $7,500 with the Frank Zeidler Center for Public Discussion to facilitate public information and input sessions. 

When an item requesting funding for the Office on African American Affairs was first presented to the then Finance, Personnel, and Audit Committee in February and March, the item was laid over in part to allow time for public discussion about the Office prior to funding. In response, the Office of the County Executive partnered with the Zeidler Center to facilitate public discussions that offer meaningful opportunities for citizens to provide public input on the direction and actions of the Office.

Subsequently, the County Board and County Executive agreed to create and fund the Office on African American Affairs as a separate Department, with funding being provided in the June Board cycle. By the time funding was awarded, the Office had already partnered with the Zeidler Center on two public input sessions, and a third public input session was conducted shortly after funding was awarded. Once funding was secured, the Office went through the procurement/contracting process with the Zeidler Center and completed a contract for facilitation on five public input sessions. 
During the contracting process, the Office was informed that Board approval for the contract would be necessary as work under the contract had begun prior to the contract being executed. Therefore, I respectfully request the approval of the Zeidler Center contract for 2016. If you have questions, feel free to contact me at 278-5281.
Nate Holton, Deputy Chief of Staff
Milwaukee County Office of the County Executive
cc:
County Executive Chris Abele
Jonathan Schatz



Raisa Kolton (email only)
Steve Kreklow



Scott Manske
Attachments
